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March 12, 2018 

 

To:  MariLyn Yim, Project Manager, SDOT 

 

Re:  35
th

 Avenue NE Paving Project  

 

 

The Seattle Bicycle Advisory Board (SBAB) is writing to affirm our support for the 35
th

 Ave 

bike facilities and express appreciation for SDOT’s commitment to prioritizing safety over 

free on-street parking (which only peaks at approximately 40% utilization).  

 

The final design represents a compromise;  by only providing the proposed level of 

protection on one side of the street south of NE 85
th

 Street, it falls short of the facility types 

recommended in the Bicycle Master Plan (BMP). While SBAB would have preferred to see 

the Seattle Department of Transportation (SDOT) preserve the level of protection outlined 

in the BMP, we recognize that some community members have been vocal in their 

opposition to the consolidation of free on-street parking. 

 

 

Though the design presented to SBAB is less than the recommendations of the BMP, when 

implemented it will increase safety, comfort and predictability for all road users. With a goal 

to reach zero traffic deaths and serious injuries, it is critical that SDOT continue to prioritize 

safety over on-street private vehicle storage. 

 

35
th

 Avenue NE is a critical corridor in Seattle’s bike network. This arterial provides 

important connections to the Burke Gilman Trail, the Wedgwood commercial center and the 

soon-to-be-improved NE 65
th

/NE 68
th

 Street corridor leading to the future Roosevelt Link 

light rail station. Under the new design, a broader range of people will feel comfortable 

biking to/from Wedgwood, Lake City, Maple Leaf, Ravenna, Bryant and other surrounding 

communities.  
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Thank you for leveraging this repaving project to help achieve SDOT’s stated goals of 

increasing bicycle ridership, safety, connectivity, equity and livability. SBAB applauds your 

commitment to helping make Seattle a more comfortable place for people of all ages and 

abilities to bicycle. 

 

Sincerely,  

                   
Amanda Barnett    Casey Gifford    

Co-Chair      Co-Chair 

 

      
Steve Kennedy  Adam Bartz  Puja Shaw   

Vice Chair   Vice Chair  Secretary 

            

 

Cc:   Mayor Jenny Durkan 

  Mike O’Brien, Rob Johnson, and Kshama Sawant, City Council 

  SDOT Interim Director Goran Sparrman 

  Serena Lehman, SDOT 

  Rachel McCaffrey, Community Outreach Lead, SDOT 

     


